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August 27, 2018
GBOS 2019 Non-Profit Recreation Grant Presentation 
Special Meeting 
Minutes Final
7:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 7:00 p.m.  Robert Snitzer, Co-Chair
Attending are Jerry Fox, Robert Snitzer, Mike Edgington, Christina Hendrickson
Eryn Boone is excused.
Agenda Revisions and Approval
August 27, 2018 GBOS 2019 Non-Profit Recreation Grant Presentation Meeting Agenda approved 

Announcements:  
· LUC/GBOS Joint Quarterly meeting is scheduled for MON Sept 17 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

· GBOS/GFR are scheduling a joint meeting as well, date TBD

Agenda
1.
Review of grant process

Instructions are provided to GBOS. These instructions are part of the grant application packet.
Evaluation criteria is noted in the instructions, and an evaluation form is provided for each grant application.
Confirmation of final grant distributions procedure.  Supervisors are to complete their evaluations and bring them to the September 17 GBOS Regular meeting.  Distributions will be confirmed at that meeting.
2.
Presentations by 2019 grant applicants:

Challenge Alaska:  Beth Edmands-Merritt, presenting. Grant request for 2019 is $10,000.
Challenge Alaska has 7 Girdwood residents in their programs regularly and approximately 40 Girdwood-based

Volunteers who are active as instructors.  Challenge Alaska provides training to volunteers, scholarships to students

with grant funding.  Challenge Alaska discounts building rental fee to local groups for events that are held in the 
Challenge building.  Grant funding from GBOS has declined in recent years, and operating costs have increased.

Challenge Alaska may need to begin charging more to local groups that use the facility, and/or cap their scholarship

amounts.  
Girdwood Art Institute:  Mariyam Medoraya and Tommy O’Malley, presenting. Grant request for 2019 is $6,000.

Girdwood Art Institute runs Girdwood Fire Arts Camp for 2 weeks each summer with grant funding from GBOS and 

other sources.  Enrollment is almost 100% in the primary groups, and is completely full in the Intermediate and 

Intensive level classes – about 80 kids participated in Art Camp in 2018, and enrollment is expected between 80 and 

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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90 kids in 2019.  Standard tuition fee has not changed in 7 years, and discounts are offered based on need, as well as 

a sibling discount, with funding from the GBOS grant.  Art camp also receives grant funding and support from other 

sources, and receives donations from various businesses and collaborates with other non-profits in Girdwood,

including Challenge Alaska, FVCS and GVT.  Less funding for Art Camp could result in fewer professional artists’ 

involvement in the camp, and less exposure of students to high quality art experience.  

Girdwood Community Club:  Lewis Leonard and Jon Scudder, presenting.  Grant request for 2019 is $8,000.

Program funded with GBOS grant is KEUL radio station, which is managed and run solely by volunteers.  KEUL 

broadcasts 24/7/365 to a broad listening area, and provides community services, such as Public Service

Announcements, kids broadcasting experience, educational programming, news, GBOS meeting broadcasts, and 

emergency information, locally. KEUL provides a common thread for information and entertainment in the community.

Original investment of $400 in equipment has grown to $400,000.  KEUL is supported solely by grant funding, volunteer effort and donations.  KEUL receives support of Alyeska Resort, which houses a transmitter at the top of the tram and provides technical assistance with transmitter installation, and seeks funding from other sources, such as the Rasmuson Foundation, Pick click give, and local businesses.  KEUL partners within the community for special events, bear aware outreach, scouts, etc.

Glacier Valley Transit: Carol Makar and Dawn Johnson, presenting.  Grant request for 2019 is $5,000.
GVT has grown in 8 years, now larger service area to include summer transport to Crow Creek Mine. Second year of fare free service, and second year of break-even budget.  GVT provides free transportation year round.

GBOS grant funds GVT operations, along with funding from:  Federal Transit Authority, MOA areawide grant, funding from private businesses, and rider donations.  State funding has been cut by 50%.  GVT ridership has increased with service up Crow Creek Road in the summer at 3,000 riders/month; 10,000 riders over Forest Fair (increase of 40%), and use by students using GVT to attend after-school programs, FVCS programs, art camp, etc.

GVT has become a trusted, reliable source of transportation for residents and visitors in Girdwood, and is a partner with various businesses and organizations.  New wraps on the buses were designed by students at art camp in 2017. 
Little Bears Playhouse:  Lauren Ippolito, presenting.  Grant request for 2019 is $12,045.
Little Bears has been the primary child care provider in Girdwood for 35 years, and has evolved from a day care provider to become a professional learning center. Regulatory requirements and licensing have evolved, and staffing and programs match those requirements.  GBOS funding is used to add enrichment to the programming at Little Bears.  Little Bears enrollment is full, and size of the facility determines the capacity of programs.  Little Bears funding comes from enrollment fees, grants, fundraisers.  Main goal is to build a new facility in the existing location to meet the needs of the community better.

Four Valleys Community School:  Catherine McDermott, presenting.  FVCS is hard-funded at $20,000.
FVCS became its own non-profit in 2004, and is the only remaining Community School in Anchorage, providing all-ages programs year round.  In response to community need, FVCS has added summer programs for youth over recent years.  GBOS funding goes toward community access to the running track at the school, subsidizes class fees, helps pay rental fees for ASD facility, and expansion of summer programs.  FVCS has partnerships with most of the other non-profits, and seeks grants from other sources, as well as receiving registration fees, significant volunteer hours and other donations.  Paid staff includes 3 part-time staff and a combination of paid/volunteer instructors.

3.
Discussion and vote in support of, neutral, or in opposition of, The Herbal Cache marijuana retail license.
Group discusses that the city is requesting more active role from Community Councils in approving marijuana and alcohol license renewals.  All that is really required is a vote in support, neutral, or in opposition of each license renewal.  The Herbal Cache license is currently in protest due to administrative issue with State licensing information.  It is expected that this will be cleared up and the license renewal will move forward.  GBOS discusses voting on approval versus writing a Resolution of Support for The Herbal Cache.  They decide on a resolution.
Motion:

GBOS moves to write a Resolution of Support for The Herbal Cache license renewal with the following items as supporting elements:  

· professional, lawful business practices

· positive economic impact

· good stewards to the community 

Motion by Jerry Fox, 2nd by Christina Hendrickson
Motion carries 4-0

Staff to draft resolution for Jerry Fox to sign, to be submitted to Assembly prior to 5PM on TUE August 28.

4.
Review and approval of the Girdwood Fire Department final design bill. 

GBOS discusses that originally a bill of $20,000.  Lower fee is based on adjustments to the landscaping requirements, and adjustment of fees for electrical work.  Bill includes as-built surveys.  Still outstanding is the fee for phone system purchase/installation.

Motion:

GBOS approves payment of the bill of $9,407 to Bettisworth North from the Fire Department Construction Contingency Fund.

Motion by Jerry Fox, 2nd by Christina Hendrickson

Motion carries 4-0

Public Comment:
Lewis Leonard asks about Turnagain Herb Company coming to make presentation to LUC/GBOS, as agreed in their marijuana special land use permit.  Staff will coordinate with Seth Molen for presentations. 

Adjourn 8:40PM
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